Minutes
15 December 2011
General Education & University Requirements Committee

Present: Donovan Taylor, Tim Buttles, John Heppen, David Furniss, Dawn Hukai, Nan Jordahl, Kelly Browning, Don Leake. Guest: Zhiguo Yang

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m.

Minutes of the 12/1/2011 meeting were approved. 

Chair’s report.

1) A corrected spreadsheet on the history of course-taking in the general education program is now available on FalconFile.
2) Thanks to the members of the committee for their service this semester.

Old Business

New Business

Zhiguo Yang represented History 336, Traditional East Asia, Prehistory – 1800.  The course was seeking approval for general education designation in the SB and MD categories and university requirements GP designation.  Dr. Yang first reviewed the syllabus of the course which outlined content and assessment procedures.  The discussion on the SB designation eventually evolved into a discussion on the GP designation and a more general discussion.  The following points were made:
  
1) Qualification in three separate categories would require three separate assessment reports.  Currently only one course in GEUR has three designators.  Dr. Yang stated that of the three, the GP designation was the most important.

2) If the GP designation were approved, it would attract and audience from senior students looking to fulfill the requirement and therefore would probably not be too open for students looking to fulfill SB or MD requirements.

3) After reviewing some of the sample exam questions and rubrics associated with the SB and GP appendices, the discussion centered on the need for a more detailed assessment report format for each designation category.  Dr. Furniss volunteered to discuss with Dr. Yang the kind of format that would be most acceptable to the committee.  

4) Several committee members noted that it was clear that the course met the guidelines for qualification in the MD and GP categories. 

5) Dr. Yang expressed a desire for a better description of what was required for the assessment report.  The chair acknowledged that there were some problems with ambiguity in the documentation and that the committee would try to address his concern for future submissions.

6) It was agreed that the course would come back to the committee in the spring semester with revised assessment rubrics.

The assessment review teams were assigned for the following listed categories:

SB and HF: John Heppen and Rich Wallace,
M and S: Dawn Hukai and Don Leake,
MD: Nan Jordahl (for David Furniss in Scotland) and Lisa Kroutil,
EC and CA:  Tim Buttles and Don Taylor
D and GP: Aaron Decker and Greg Bower

Meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Don Leake


o Dosar Ty T Bt b g, Do s, Do .
o Ky i Do s Go g a5

[EE A TR—

o 3 o i, o lowig s e e
N Sy ot

e e e o e

el e e o b G A




